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FRANCIS JOHN O'HALLARN

Karen, I was very sad to hear this news about your father. My condolences to you and your family during this difficult time. Katherine M

Katherine

September 17, 2020

Dear Grace and family please accept my sincere condolences, I only had the pleasure of caring for Frank a short time but I could tell that
he was a wonderful gentle man. God bless

Agatha (PSW)

September 17, 2020

So sorry Grace and family, to learn about Frank. Our thoughts are with you.

Rita and Jack Pickering

September 17, 2020

I worked with Frank at the PUC . A hard working and very dedicated man . Sad day . Corry and I send heartfelt condolences to Grace
and the family .

Jim Cooper

September 17, 2020

Grace, my deepest sympathies to you and your family. Frank and I always had our dance at the Barrie PuC, Barrie Hydro and
Powerstream Christmas parties. So much fun. Very fond memories of working with Frank and those dances. Wendy

Wendy Powell

September 18, 2020

Our sincerest condolences go out to family during this time and to anyone that was blessed to have known Mr. O'Hallarn........ Your
YMCA Family

Tia Champaigne

September 18, 2020

Remembering you in this time of loss Grace, and our sincere condolences go out to you and your family on Frank's passing. From: Brian
Bentz and your friends at Alectra

Brian Bentz

September 18, 2020



Dear Eleanor, Bernard and Family My deepest sympathies on the loss of Frank. I have wonderful memories walking home from school.
You are in my thoughts and prayers. Love Teresa Siriska (Stone)

Teresa Siriska (Stone)

September 19, 2020

Grace and family. My condolences on your loss. Frank was such a kind person and I always enjoyed our chats (he went to school with my
mom). I remember the Work Christmas parties and the great dancers thé two of were. He will be missed.

Cathy Mathers (McGill)

September 19, 2020

Grace and family. Very sorry to learn of the passing of Frank. Very hard to lose a lifelong partner. Our thoughts are with you. Shirley
(Fairhead) Hrynyk and family.

Shirley Hrynyk

September 22, 2020

I am so sorry to hear of the passing of my long time friend, we worked together for many years and had a lot of fun, one of those work
friends i will always remember Ken

Ken Bannerman

September 23, 2020

Grace and family:. We are so sorry to hear the news about Frank and send our heartfelt condolences and prayers.

Ron and Vicky Pilkington

September 24, 2020

Hi Grace and Family: I worked with Frank at the PUC during the late 70s and 80s. I always enjoyed his company and in particular his
laugh. He had a unique ability to remember the dates employees started at the PUC. I extend to you and your family my heartfelt
sympathy for the days, weeks, months and years to come. Take Care.

Dr. Ted Vandevis

September 25, 2020



